Research Riders Meeting
September 9, 2010

Scott Mullin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order at 12:05 PM.

There were 8 members present in the 1st floor B71 Conference room.

Treasurers Report:

We have a balance of $470.91. This does not reflect commitments for purchasing the gas cards ($75).  This also does not reflect any dues, which have yet to be deposited.  Speaking of dues, it is time to collect them.  Dues are $5.00, they are due September 10.  
Patches are available if anyone needs one.  They are $7.00 each.  No new patches will be ordered at this time.
The gas card awards for the landmark game winners are available.  James Mathis received his at today’s meeting.  Other winners should contact Sandra to claim.

Old Business:

There was a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting by Don Moravits.  Mark Griffin 2nd.  With everyone present in favor, the minutes were approved as written.
Ride report for the Guadalupe River State park ride on August 22nd was given by Joe Stateson.  Five riders met at FM3009 and 2252.  They rode up to and around the Canyon Lake area, and ended up at the park.  The river water was wet.  Later they ate lunch at Specks store.
The Landmark game continues…Daniel and Margie found Dustin’s landmark.  It was a few miles north of Devine on Hwy 132.  We anxiously await a new landmark from Daniel so the game can continue….
The date of the Research Riders annual picnic has been set.  It is September 18th.  It will be held at SwRI Building 128 area?, and will be preceded by a short ride.  Details will follow on ride route.  Food will be provided by Bill Millers pending a head count.  A notice will be sent out to obtain RSVPs.
NEW BUSINESS:

Scott brought up the opportunity for a charity ride with the Medina County Riders (horses that is).. This year they have added a motorcycle ride in conjunction with their annual trial ride.  It would be good if some Research Riders members could make this ride, however the group will not be contributing a collective monetary donation this year.  It will be a club suggested event and personal donation.
We need suggestions for ride plans in October.  Karol volunteered to look into planning this ride.  The route will likely be Hwy 16 to Kerrville or Fredericksburg.  Activities in Fredericksburg could be the Nimitz museum, Oktoberfest…etc.   

Scott mentioned planning an overnight camping ride sometime early Fall.  Possibly Enchanted Rock State Natural Area or other park…there seemed to be interest in this, so we will plan on it.

Other Activities:
Mark sent out the latest list of activities that the group or members of the group may be interested in.  It should be in everyone’s inbox.
Mark brought up a few ideas to revitalize the riding group, increase camaraderie and increase the ability to communicate on spur-of-the-moment opportunities to ride.   The focus will be on trying to recapture some of the momentum the group had back in the early years.  Ideas included:
· Research Riders e-mail account accessible by all (the ResearchRiders@gmail.com account has been primarily for the Secretary to communicate to the group).  This open account would be accessible by all and used as a focal point for member-to-group and outsider-to-group communication and would include a ride calendar.  Mark and James will evaluate options.
· Increasing the number of rides.  The riding opportunities shrunk to once a month because everyone was so busy.  However that makes it a one-shot deal.  If a member is busy that particular weekend, they have to wait an entire month or more for the next opportunity.   The intent is to organize more rides, to new destinations giving members more than one opportunity to ride in a given month.  The result will probably be frequent rides of just 4 – 5 people in the beginning, but different people each time, and  once the calendar begins to fill, there should be weekends where 10 – 15 riders are available.  This in conjunction with the increased communication and published ride calendar above should trigger more planned as well as spontaneous rides.  Karol, Scott, Mark, James and Louis will discuss to develop the most efficient method of capturing, publishing and communicating more ride opportunities.
· If we want to be a riding group, we need to act like a riding group.  Ride more, acknowledge Charter Members, recruit new members, foster riding names, and return to the original “club” mentality (social group of friends) instead of a collection of individuals.
There was a motion to adjourn by Karol, second by Dean.

The meeting concluded at 12:57 pm.

Next Meeting on October 14th.  B71 Conference room at 12:00 – 1:00 pm  

